
 

 

 December 14, 2023 

 

Mr. Clayton Wein 

Environmental Protection Specialist 

Colorado Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety 

1313 Sherman Street, Room 215 

Denver, CO 80203 

 

RE: New Horizon North Mine (Permit No. C-2010-089) 

 Minor Revision No. 36 (MR-36) 

Identification of Interests Revision 
 

Dear Mr. Wein: 

 

Tri-State Generation and Transmission Association (Tri-State), is the parent company to Elk Ridge 

Mining and Reclamation, LLC (ERMR) New Horizon North Mine.   Therefore, Tri-State on the behalf of 

the ERMR is submitting minor revision 36 (MR-36) to Permit No. C-2010-089.  MR-36 updates the 

resident agent for ERMR. 

 

If you should have any additional questions or concerns, please feel free to contact Tony 

Tennyson at (970) 824-1232 or ttennyson@tristategt.org. 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Chris Gilbreath 

 Senior Manager, 

 Remediation and Reclamation 

 

CG:TT 

 

Enclosures 

 

cc:  Tony Tennyson (via email) 

 Jay Sturhahn (via email) 
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Section 2.03  Page 2.03-4 December 2023 (MR-36) 

2.03.4(2)(b) Applicant’s Resident Agent 
 
  Jerome H. Sturhahn, Senior Vice President, General Counsel 
  Tri-State Generation and Transmission Association, Inc. 
  P.O. Box 33695 
  Denver, CO 80233 
  (303) 452-6111 
  Employer I.D. 84-0464189 
 
2.03.4(2)(c) Person who will pay abandoned mine reclamation fee: 
    
  New Horizon North Mine    
  P.O. Box 628 
  Nucla, CO 81424 
  (970) 864-2165 
  Employer I.D. 84-1195998 
 
2.03.4(3)(a) Person controlling the Applicant 
 
Owner of Applicant:   Tri-State Generation and Transmission Association, Inc. -100% 
  
Tri-State Generation and Transmission Association, Inc. (Tri-State) is the sole owner and single 
member of Elk Ridge Mining and Reclamation, LLC (Elk Ridge).  Effective as of December 
2018, Elk Ridge became a member-managed limited liability company by Tri-State. The 
management of operations and affairs of Elk Ridge, commencing in December 2018, are 
determined by Tri-State’s Board of Directors.  As of December 1, 2021, the following are the 
current officers and directors of Tri-State and the date such director began on the Tri-State’s 
Board of Directors: 
 




